November 15, 1962

Dr. S. R. Weiss UOJCA 81 - Fifth Avenue New York, N.Y.

Dear Dr. Weiss:

Please don't read this letter until after you return from the convention in Washington.

Now that you are back, I want to refer you to the letter to me from Jhirad, a photocopy of which is enclosed.

I inquired from the Admissions Department of Yeshiva University concerning the boy. The information they gave me is as follows. As of June, 1961 the records indicate that he is not eligible for Yeshiwa College. There is a possibility, however, that the boy is ready for Yeshiva High School.

The matter, therefore, rests with you. May I suggest very respectfully that in writing to Jhirad in the matters that he brought to your attention, you also dispose of the problem one way or the other.

All the best luck at the convention and try hard not to fall asleep during all those speeches.

Sincerely,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:ff

Encl